WILLIAM GALVERT CHANEY, M. D. 20 S. DUNLAP STREET MEMPHIS, TENN.

CONSULTATION BY APPOINTMENT

INTERNAL MEDICINE ALLERGIC DISEASES

January 27, 1943

General Fred Rankin Surgeon General's Office Washington D. C.

Dear Fred:

I just heard yesterday that had been made a Brigadier General. I certainly am delighted to hear about your success. I should like to congratulate you and I should also like to congratulate the Surgeon General's office for having such good judgement.

Whenever you are in Memphis, even though you are just passing through, I wish you would stop at our home. Recently we have had a lot of Army officers stop by and we were very glad to have them. We would be delighted to see you and another good reason is that all the hotels are filled up and it is almost impossible to find a place to stay.

Sincerely, Cal (W.C. Claus) Wm. C. Chaney, M. D.

WCC:N